U.S. Department of Justice
Executive Office for the
Organized Crime Drug Enforcement Task Forces

Washington, D.C. 20530

(202) 514-0296
ocdetf.foia@usdoj.gov
November 25, 2019

Re: FOIA-OCD2020-0005

Mr. T. McElwee

MuckRock News

DEPT MR 81830

411A Highland Ave

Somerville, MA 02144-2516

E-mail: 82001-23392634@requests.muckrock.com

Dear Mr. McElwee,

This is to acknowledge receipt of your Freedom of Information Act/Privacy Act (FOIA/PA) request dated October
17,2019, and received in this Office on October 21, 2019, regarding copies of the most recent governing documents
and/or stock form types from the Executive Office for Organized Crime Drug Enforcement Task Forces, the OCDETF
Fusion Center (OFC), International Organized Crime Intelligence and Operations Center (10C-2), and regional
OCDETF Co-Located Strike Forces, as specified in your letter. This response is made on behalf of the Executive
Office for the Organized Crime Drug Enforcement Task Forces (OCDETF).

Please be advised that your request has been received and assigned #FOIA-OCD2020-0005. We are currently
processing your request. We have not yet completed a search to determine whether there are records within the
scope of your request. The time needed to process your request will necessarily depend on the complexity of the
records request. For your information, this Office assigns incoming requests to one of three tracks: simple, complex,
or expedited. Each request is then handled on a first-in, first-out basis in relation to other requests in the same track.
Simple requests usually receive a response in approximately one month, whereas complex requests necessarily take
longer. At this time, your request has been assigned to the complex track and will be handled as quickly as possible.

If you have any questions about the status of your request, please feel free to contact us via the telephone number or
email address above.

Additionally, you may contact the Office of Government Information Services (OGIS) at the National Archives and
Records Administration to inquire about the FOIA mediation services they offer. The contact information for OGIS
is as follows: Office of Government Information Services, National Archives and Records Administration, 8601
Adelphi Road-OGIS, College Park, Maryland 20740-6001; e-mail at ogis@nara.gov; telephone at 202-741-5770; toll
free at 1-877-684-6448; or facsimile at 202-741-5769.

Sincerely,
e ’
ju(/, &/LM‘—»{_&_/

Jill Aronica
Chief, Information Systems Section




